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Iowa Rails 
Iowa Association of railroad passengers 

       ═══July 2011 ═══  
  

Our next meeting is Saturday, July 23, 2011, in 
Davenport.   
 
We will meet for lunch at 11:30 am at the Chop 
Chop Restaurant, Quad City Plaza Radisson, 
111 East 2nd Street, Davenport, Iowa (563) 
322-2200.  We will be able to order off a 
limited-item menu. 
 
In order to give the restaurant a count, call Mary 
toll free (866) 480-8100 Ext 46 or email her if 
you plan on joining us for lunch. 
 
Our meeting will begin at 1:00 pm in the 
restaurant. 
 
Several speakers have been invited. 
 
The Iowa Budget will be discussed during this 
meeting. 
 
Members will be able to attend Train Festival 2011 
before and after the meeting. 
 
 

 
Amtrak will have a train on display in Rock Island 
during the 2011 Train Festival. 
 
The train arrives Thursday (July 21) from Chicago and 
returns on Monday (July 25). 
 
Amtrak will have their 40th Anniversary special exhibit 
train on display at the Galesburg, Illinois Amtrak Station 
September 24-25. 

 
   

IARP to meet in Davenport 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  Gordon R. Canfield, President 
July, 2011 

Dear Members: 
  
Thank you for according me the honor of being your leader.   Together with your support and guidance, we can make IARP an even greater 
influence for expansion of passenger rail service in Iowa. 
  
I look forward to greeting you at our July 23, 2011 meeting at the Radisson Hotel in downtown Davenport.  The meeting promises to be a good 
one, with informative speakers on topics of interest to us all.  This meeting is scheduled to coincide with Train Festival 2011, taking place in 
Rock Island.  IARP is one of its sponsors.  We hope you can take advantage of the exciting sights and sounds offered by this spectacular rail 
gathering. 
  
Like other organizations wishing to be effective communicators, IARP is faced with the challenge brought about by the changing ways people 
receive information. Those of us who have been around for a while seek information mostly through traditional media.  Younger Iowans (who, 
by the way, may never have climbed aboard a passenger train car) seek information in modern ways such as laptops, cell phones, smart 
phones, I-pads, and various forms of social media.  When possible, they also seek information by first hand experience (this is why Train 
Festival 2011 draws crowds).  Whether we wish to reach out to more people to become members of IARP, or to sell the need for passenger rail 
to political decision makers, we need to harvest more of the power that these new communication tools provide. At the same time we need to 
continue traditional methods of reaching people. 
  
Membership growth is important to IARP.  Any Iowan who has a desire for travel by passenger train is a prospective member for our 
organization.  We have to seek ways of reaching out to more people.  With a large and ever expanding membership our credibility with the 
legislature and governor expands exponentially.  With a greater membership we will have more funds to do the work, yet keep our dues at a 
reasonable level.  By the way, IARP has the IRS 501-C3 designation, which means dues and voluntary contributions become tax deductible to 
the giver. 
  
IARP is closer now to seeing its mission fulfilled than ever before.  It is my belief that expanded passenger train service will happen soon.  
Legislators cannot keep a closed eye to it much longer.  Passenger rail brings good paying jobs, a much needed service and an economical and 
environmentally friendlier form of transportation than what is currently available.  All this means that even though our goal is in sight, we need 
to need to keep going until the job is done, so this is not a time to rest.  When the train from Chicago stops regularly in Dubuque and when the 
train crosses the bridge from Rock Island and makes stops on its way to Iowa’s western border we can take a breather--but not until then. 
  Keep up the good work, everyone! 
  

Gordon R. Canfield 



 
 
 
 
 
 

Iowa Legislation 
 
Passenger rail funding appears to have survived budget negotiations.  
 
The negotiations keep the $6.5 million that has been set aside to fund the Iowa City-Quad Cities-Chicago 
passenger rail service. However, the final state budget was still undecided at the time of the vote.  
 
The total cost of the project is an estimated $310 million. Federal Fund will cover 80% of this cost.  Iowa’s 
portion is $20 million.   Illinois portion is $45 million. 
 
The battle for funding is far from over.  We need to keep contacting our legislators and Governor Brandstad. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Students from Drake University hold up petitions sent to Governor Branstad.  These petitions 
expressed the student’s support for the Iowa City to Chicago proposed passenger train. 
 

Federal Legislation 
 

We also need to contact our Federal legislators.  Without Amtrak, we will not be able run the 
Iowa City to Chicago passenger train, Dubuque to Chicago Train, California Zephyr, Southwest 
Chief and all the other trains that run in our country. 
 
 
.   
 

 
 

 
 



 
The following is from the Iowa Department of Transportation website: 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

IARP CONTACTS 
 

 President: Gordon Canfield,  
4214 Fleur DR STE 9,  Des Moines, IA 50321-2300 
Voice: 515-282-9289, FAX: 515-282-4642 
utuiowa@qwestoffice.net 
 
Vice President: Penny Roeder,  
900 University Avenue, Dubuque, IA 52001-6151, 
563-588-9655  
 
Legal Counsel: George F. Davison, Jr., 
2746 Lynner Drive, Des Moines, IA 50310-5835   
515-250-1553 
 
Secretary: Joe Buczek,  
1422 West 9th Street, Davenport, IA 52804-4018  
563-323-3390 
 
Treasurer: Mary Buczek,  
1422 West 9th Street, Davenport, IA 52804-4018  
563-323-3390 
gardenrr1@gmail.com  marybuczek@iailti.com 
 
Director: Roland M. Lynch, (term expiring 2013) 
P.O. Box 864, Council Bluffs, IA 51502-0864  
712-323-0522  
 
Director: Judy Risvold,  (term expiring 2014) 
1114 59th Street, Des Moines, IA 50311-2108,  
515-277-4717  
 
Director:  Richard F. "Dick" Welch,, (term expiring 2012) 
310 Aaron Court SW, Swisher, IA 52338-9430  
319-857-5559 
 
Excursion Chair: Tim Kenyon 
253 Highland Drive, NW, Cedar Rapids, Iowa 52405-4849 
tr8kenyon@q.com 
 
Newsletter Editor: Mary Buczek,  
1422 West 9th Street, Davenport, IA 52804-4018  
563-323-3390 
gardenrr1@gmail.com  marybuczek@iailti.com 
 
Membership Chair: Tim Kenyon 
253 Highland Drive, NW, Cedar Rapids, Iowa 52405-4849 
tr8kenyon@q.com 
 
Records Chair: Richard F. "Dick" Welch, 
310 Aaron Court SW, Swisher, IA 52338-9430  
319-857-5559  
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